
“Couldn’t  Jesus’  Disciples
Have  Just  Fabricated
Fulfilled Prophecy Claims?”
First of all I’d like to thank you for helping me so much. You
have really cleared up a lot of questions I’ve had about my
faith in Christ and have given me some great answers. I have
another question for you that I have been struggling with.
Couldn’t the disciples have made it look like Jesus fulfilled
all those prophecies, and simply fabricated them?

This may seem possible in some instances, but in many others
it becomes very difficult to believe. For example, consider
those prophecies which were fulfilled during the last week of
Jesus’ life (i.e. from the Triumphal Entry into Jerusalem
through His death by crucifixion). Quite frankly, these events
were observed by too many people for the disciples to have
fabricated them. Not only did Jesus’ loyal followers witness
these events, but so did unbelieving Jews and Romans (the very
people responsible for executing Jesus). These events are too
well-established historically for anyone to seriously suggest
that the disciples fabricated them. What the skeptic will
typically  do,  therefore,  is  simply  deny  that  such  Old
Testament texts are truly prophetic. They’ll argue that the
disciples misinterpreted these texts when they applied them to
Jesus.  It  would  be  unusual  to  seriously  argue  that  the
disciples made up stories about how Jesus fulfilled these
prophecies. In this sense, the debate really tends to be over
how these Old Testament passages should be interpreted, and
whether such texts can be fairly applied to Jesus’ life and
ministry. Although this is a technical and complicated debate,
I’m convinced that these texts do accurately prophesy certain
things about the birth, life, ministry, death and resurrection
of Jesus.
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Hope this helps.

Michael Gleghorn, Probe Ministries
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